

October 18, 2021

Public Works Department

Civic Center North 470 South Allison Parkway Lakewood, Colorado 80226-3127 (303) 987-7900

Sue Blair South Sheridan W&S 7995 E Prentice Ave Ste 103 E Greenwood Village CO 80111

Re: Holiday Season Limit on Lane Closures

Dear Ms. Blair:

During the holiday season, traffic can become extremely heavy throughout the day on major arterials in Lakewood.

In order to keep traffic moving as well as possible, the City is limiting lane closures on the following streets from 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m., seven days a week:

- Wadsworth Boulevard from Crestline Avenue to 26th Avenue.
- Colfax Avenue from Sheridan to I-70.
- Denver West Colorado Mills Boulevard (formerly known as Indiana) from 6th Avenue to I-70.
- Kipling Street from Alameda Avenue to 26th Avenue.
- Union Boulevard from Alameda Avenue to 8th Avenue.
- Alameda Avenue from Sheridan Boulevard to Green Mountain Drive.
- All streets within Belmar.

No Lakewood permits will be issued for work affecting traffic on the above listed streets during that time period except for true emergencies such as a water main break, a ruptured gas line and the like. Single lane closures will be considered on a case-by-case basis where three through lanes exist. This restriction in lane closures will run from November 19, 2021 through January 10, 2022.

This limitation continues to be an annual need as it has been for several years in Lakewood. I appreciate your cooperation in the past and this year. Other lane closure requests will continue to be evaluated on a case-by-case basis.

If future communication on this topic should be addressed to someone else in your organization, please email to staroc@lakewood.org, with new contact information and deletions.

Sincerely,

Jay N. Hutchison, Director

July With to him

Department of Public Works